
 

 

OFFICIAL NOTICE AND AGENDA 
Notice is hereby given that the Public Safety Committee of the City of Stoughton, Wisconsin will 

hold a regular or special meeting as indicated on the date, time and location given below. 

 

 

 

Meeting of the: 
Date /Time: 
Location: 

Members: 

PUBLIC SAFETY COMMITTEE OF THE CITY OF STOUGHTON 

Wednesday, February 27, 2013 @ 6:00 p.m. 
Hall of Fame Room/City Hall (381 E Main St, Stoughton WI 53589)  
Ron Christianson (C), Tricia Suess (VC), Eric Hohol, Tim Swadley, Mayor Olson (ex-officio) 

 

 

 

 

* Note-For security reasons, the front doors of the City Hall building (including the elevator door) will be locked after 4:30 p.m.  

If you need to enter City Hall after that time, please use the entrance on the east side of City Hall (the planning department door).  

If you are physically challenged and are in need of the elevator or other assistance, please call 873-6677 prior to 4:30 p.m. 

Item #   CALL TO ORDER 
1.                                        Communications 

Item #   OLD BUSINESS 
2.  Discussion and possible approval of restricted “No Parking” in the 1800 block of 

                                            Cedarbrook Lane. 

                                      

Item #   NEW BUSINESS 

3.   Minutes of January 23, 2013. 

 

4.                                         Application for a Transfer of Liquor License for sale of fermented malt beverages  

                                            And/or intoxicating liquor from one premises to another-Ultra Mart Foods dba Pick N  

   Save, located at 1750 Hwy 51 West. 

 

5.                                        Application for a Temporary Class “B”/”Class B” Retailers License: Stoughton  

   Merchants Baseball, located at 600 Kriedeman Dr (Norse Park) for the sale of  

   fermented malt beverages for the period of April to October, 2013. 

 

6.                                         Request to fill volunteer Firefighter vacancies in the Fire Department for 2013. 

 

7. Future agenda items:  Nuisance Business Ordinance; Vernon Street-Residential Traffic 

Management Program /Policy on addressing traffic concerns; Neighborhood traffic 

watch/study; Section 14-461 License fee Ordinance-revision to secondhand article dealer 

fees 

 

 

                                       

.                                           

 cc.   Mayor Olson, Department Heads, Council, Attorney Matt Dregne, Library Clerical Asst. Debbie Myren, 

Receptionists, Sharon Mason Boersma & Nancy Crassweller @ Stoughtoncares.com., Stoughton Newspapers/Wisc 

State Journal,  Pat Conlin, License applicants; Bill Livek @oregonobserver@wcinet.com 
 

*Note: An expanded meeting may constitute a quorum of the Council. 

 
*Meeting may close per Statutes 19.85 (1)(b)to consider the licensing of a person, then reopen for regular course of 

business.  

 

   ADJOURNMENT 

mailto:oregonobserver@wcinet.com




PUBLIC SAFETY COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES 
Wednesday, January 23, 2013 
Hall of Fame Room, City Hall  


Present:  Alderpersons Ron Christianson (C), Tricia Suess, Tim Swadley. Absent and excused: 
Eric Hohol. 


Guests:  Alderperson David Kneebone, Police Chief Greg Leck, Deputy Clerk Pili Hougan, Sean 
Crowley, Nancy Crowley, Monica Davie, Shawna Volden, Tom Lynch.  


Call to Order:  Chair Christianson called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m.   


Communications:   License Fee for Pawnbroker/Second-hand Article Dealer will be 
brought to a future Public Safety meeting for revision to fees. Chief Leck presented an 
update re: Cheap Shots/agreement and outcome. 


Minutes: Moved by Suess, second by Swadley, to approve the minutes as presented. All in 
favor. 


Application for a Temporary Class “B” Beer & Class C Wine License to Sean 
Crowley, Agent, dba Big Sky Restaurant, located at 176 E. Main Street: Sean and 
Nancy Crowley were in attendance at the meeting. 


Moved by Swadley, second by Suess, to recommend Council approval based upon no fees 
or fines due to the city. Motion carried 3-0. 


Application for Operator’s License to Shawna Volden, February 12: Shawna Volden 
was in attendance at the meeting.  


Moved by Suess, second by Swadley, to recommend Council approval of one year license 
instead of two year license, and based upon no fees or fines due to the city. Motion carried 
3-0. 


Discussion and possible approval of restricted “No Parking” in the 1800 block of 
Cedarbrook Lane:  Monica Davie was in attendance at the meeting. 


Cedarbrook Lane is in the Eastwood Subdivision. Houses are on north side of street. Safety 
of children is a major concern because it is difficult to see children when view blocked by 
cars. Other concerns are speeding and unknown individuals parking in the middle of the 
night. Posting would be on north side. Neighbors were notified of proposal. No feedback 
was given, negative or positive.  


Moved by Suess, second by Swadley, to table to next meeting pending notification of 
neighbors and to place on next agenda for final decision. Chief Leck will send notice to 
neighbors and building owners and will post entire north side of Cedar Brook Lane, with 
proposal in notice. Mrs. Davie will be invited to next meeting. Motion carried 3-0. 


Review parking on 900 block of W. Wilson: Moved by Suess, second by Swadley, to 
table indefinitely. All in favor. 


Discussion and possible approval of changes to Ord. 50-3 to allow hinting & trapping 
on lands awarded to the city from the Heritage Foundation: Chief Leck presented the 
ordinance. Tom Lynch was in attendance and explained the Heritage Foundation 
Stewardship Grant. If grant is accepted, city must provide hunting and trapping. Grant funds 
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Item 8 involved a request to restrict parking in the 1800 block of Cedar Brook Lane.  The request 


comes from Monica and Matt Davie, who should be present for the meeting.  This area is mixed use with 


multi-family on one side and single family residences on the other.  I will provide aerial reference maps at 


the meeting.  The request is to prohibit parking on one side of the street. 


 


Item 9 is the request for approval of the 2013 Multi-Jurisdiction High Visibility OWI 


Enforcement Program.  The committee approved this program last year where the department joins with 


6-8 other agencies and conducts high intensity OWI enforcement patrols in each community.  The request 


is to participate again in 2013.  Copy of agreement is attached. 


 


Item 10 involves updating the committee on recent activities that the department has conducted 


with the school district regarding security in and around school buildings.  The department will also share 


some of our future planed initiatives and also update the committee on other school related activities.  


 


  Please see that attachments for further information.  As always, if you have any further questions 


or need other information please let me know. 


 
             
                Respectfully, 
 
                Greg Leck 
                Chief of Police 
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need decision by mid-March. Amendment would need approval by communities and 
Council. Referral to Public Works Committee, doesn’t need to go to Planning. 


Moved by Suess, seconded by Christianson, to recommend amendment of Ordinance 
section 50-3 to council for approval. Motion carried 3-0. 


Discussion and possible approval of Multi-Jurisdiction High Visibility OWI Program: 
Chief Leck presented the High Visibility OWI Program.  He explained it’s a continuation of 
the program from last year. The money for this program is obtained through grant funds. 


Moved by Swadley, second by Suess, to recommend to Council for approval.  Motion 
carried 3-0. 


Quotas and Liquor Licenses: Information regarding classes of liquor licenses and quota 
information was presented by Deputy Clerk Hougan.  Information was reviewed. No action 
taken at this time. 


Update on School Safety: Chief Leck stated that police formed a committee with school 
and Police officers/staff. Went to schools and evaluated safety. Schools will talk about 
safety and security. Response plans will be reviewed. Table top exercise will be done; then 
they will do an actual tactical exercise. 


Moved by Suess, second by Swadley, to adjourn at 8pm.   


Future Agenda Items: (1.) Neighborhood Traffic Study; (2.) Future revision of License Fee 
for Pawnbroker/secondhand Article dealer $210 vs. $75; Nuisance Business Ordinance; 
Residential Traffic Management Program-Policy addressing traffic concerns (Vernon Street, 
etc)           


Respectfully Submitted,  
Deputy Clerk Pili Hougan 
 








RESOLUTION OF THE COMMON COUNCIL


Authorizing and directing the proper city official(s) to approve the request of Ultra Mart Foods LLC to change
its premise description on the liquor license issued to Pick ‘n Save.


Committee Action: -


Fiscal Impact: $ 10.00 Liquor License Transfer Fee


File Number: R-27-2013 Date: 3­12­2013


WHEREAS, Ultra Mart Foods LLC has requested to change its premise description on the liquor
license issued to Pick ‘n Save, and


WHEREAS, your Public Safety Committee met on February 27, 2013, to consider the request and
recommends approval, now therefore


BE IT RESOLVED by the Common Council of the City of Stoughton that the proper city official(s) be
hereby directed and authorized to approve the request of Ultra Mart Foods LLC to change its premise
description on the liquor license issued to Pick ‘n Save.


Council Action: Adopted Failed Vote


Mayoral Action: Accept Veto


Donna Olson, Mayor Date


Council Action: Override Vote







 
February 19, 2013 


 


Max D. Dickman 


Real Estate Development Manager 


Roundy’s Supermarkets, Inc. 


P.O. Box 473 


Milwaukee, WI  53201 


 


 Re: Change of Liquor Point of Sale 


                   Stoughton Pick ‘n Save 


 


Dear Mr. Dickman, 


 


I have reviewed your letter and documentation from February 18, 2013 regarding a 


request to change the liquor premises and point of sale at the Stoughton Pick ‘n Save 


Store.  After careful review, I wanted to clearly let you know of the police department’s 


opposition to the changes you have outlined. 


 


First, I want to point out that your request does in fact intend to alter the liquor licensing 


agreement that Pick ‘n Save has had with the City of Stoughton for many years.  My 


concern regarding your requested changes primarily revolves around the potential for 


negative effect on the residents of the city.   


 


In regards to general purchase at any register, I will point out that Wisconsin State 


Statutes and Stoughton City Ordinances requires an alcohol licensed operator to be 


present at the point of sale for all alcohol sales.  The law is very clear here, but often the 


interpretation is where confusion and potential violations occur.  The sale of alcohol can 


take place by a non licensed person, if under the direct supervision of a licensed operator.  


If your intent is to have every sales cashier licensed as an operator, this would not be an 


issue.   


 


I would however, assume that this would not be your intent and that unlicensed sales 


clerks would be conducting sales and also be in need direct supervision.  Simply having a 


licensed operator somewhere in on the premises or five checkouts away does not comply 







with the direct supervision requirement.  We understand that it would be extremely 


difficult during busy times to directly supervise all points of sale.  Failure to strictly 


supervise points of sale may place your store in jeopardy of unlicensed service and 


subject to potential criminal/civil actions.   Having a single point of sale eliminates this 


potential issue.   


 


The department also favors the separation of alcohol from general merchandise that is 


accomplished by having an area of alcohol that can either closed or blocked of from other 


sales during those times when sales are prohibited.  This insures against unauthorized sale 


or theft of the products.  The separate alcohol area also increases monitoring and that 


helps to reduce the potential of illegal access.  


 


We would not be adverse to an entrance or access to the liquor area from within the 


grocery side of the store, provided that this area can be blocked off during prohibited 


times of sale.   


 


We understand your marketing concerns and desire to convenience your patrons.  But this 


is contrary to the best interests and the desires of the City in our attempt to control 


alcohol access.  Controlling access to alcohol is a priority in the City of Stoughton and 


one that the city takes very seriously.  The costs to our tax payers for alcohol related 


issues are considerable.  Broadening or making alcohol more accessible is contrary to the 


City’s wellbeing. 


 


 


Sincerely, 


 


 


Gregory W. Leck 


Chief of Police   
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RESOLUTION OF THE COMMON COUNCIL 


 
Authorizing and directing the proper city official(s) to approve a temporary Class “B” retailers picnic 


license to Stoughton Merchant Baseball for the period of April 2013-October 2013 at Norse Park. 


.  
Committee Action: 


 
 


 
Fiscal Impact: $ 10.00 
 
File Number: 


 
R-28-2013 


 
Date Introduced: 


 
March 12, 2013 


 
WHEREAS, it is in the best interest of the City to direct the proper city official(s) to approve the Class 


“B” Temporary picnic license to the Stoughton Merchant Baseball group for the period of April 2013-


October 2013 for the sale of fermented male beverages during ball games at Norse Park. 


 


WHEREAS, your Public Safety Committee met on February 27, 2013 to consider the terms of 


approving a Class “B” Temporary picnic license for the Stoughton Merchant Baseball group allowing 


the sale of fermented malt beverages only, now therefore  


 


BE IT RESOLVED by the Common Council of the City of Stoughton that the proper city official(s) be 


hereby directed and authorized to approve the Temporary Class “B” picnic license to the Stoughton 


Merchant Baseball group. 


 


Council Action:         Adopted     Failed Vote     


 


 


Mayoral Action:        Accept     Veto  


 


 


                                             


Donna Olson, Mayor    Date 
 


 


 


 


Council Action:           Override  Vote     


 


 
 












RESOLUTION OF THE COMMON COUNCIL


Authorizing and directing the proper city official(s) to approve filling three volunteer firefighter
vacancies for the Fire Department.


Committee Action: Public Safety - Personnel -


Fiscal Impact: $ Already in the 2013 budget


File Number: R-26-2013 Date: 3­12­2013


WHEREAS, it is in the best interest of the City to approve filling three vacancies for volunteer
firefighters, and


WHEREAS, your Public Safety Committee met on February 27, 2013, and the Personnel Committee
met on       , 2013, to consider the request for filling these positions and recommend approval, now
therefore


BE IT RESOLVED by the Common Council of the City of Stoughton that the proper city official(s) be
hereby directed to approve the request to fill the volunteer firefighter vacancies in the Fire Department
as part of this resolution.


Council Action: Adopted Failed Vote


Mayoral Action: Accept Veto


Donna Olson, Mayor Date


Council Action: Override Vote
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Memorandum 


 


 


Date: 2-18-2013 


 


To: Public Safety Committee 


 


From: Chief Martin Lamers 


 


Re: Request to Fill Vacancy 


 


Cc: Mayor Donna Olson 


 


 


 


I hereby request approval to fill volunteer Firefighter vacancies on the Fire Department 


for 2013. 


 


We currently have 2 vacancies, with at 1 additional vacancy expected in 2013. 


 


The full staffing of volunteers is included in the 2013 budget. 


 


The vacancies will be filled from the legibility list being developed by the Police and Fire 


Commission.  


 





